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YOU’RE  INVITED! 

  

 
 

FALL KICK OFF  
 August 27, 2017 

 

1005 Stover Street  •  Fort Collins, CO   

Please join us for food, fun, 
and excitement starting  

at 10:45 am.     
All are welcome - no exceptions!   

Activities planned include: 
 Barbara Jo and the Hippie 

Buckaroo Band 
 Horse Wagon Rides 
 Balloon Twister 
 Face Painter 
 Popcorn Stand 
 Inflatable Basketball Challenge 
 Inflatable Pony Race 
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From Dr. Melanie Rosa, lead pastor... 

 The Ringling Barnum and Bailey travelling circus has finally closed down for good.   After 146 years 
its demise was in response to a prolonged slump in ticket sales that made their future unsustainable.  
Began in 1871 as PT Barnum’s Grand travelling Museum and Menagerie, the Greatest Show On Earth had 
500 performers, 100 animals, and always travelled via mile long trains.   Before the very last show in New 
York Ringmaster John Iverson said, “The world is losing a place of wonder, the last pure and wholesome 
form of entertainment there is.” 
 I remember attending the circus as a child with my parents, watching the elephants, lions, clowns, 
and the trapeze artists, who enchanted me most of all.  They fearlessly leapt from one trapeze to another, 
to our astonished gasps.  They did what seemed impossible, insane, and did it with grace and trust. 
 What lessons can we learn from trapeze artists?  At times we must be willing to let go of that which 
is known and familiar.  This is difficult, but letting go of some things is a prerequisite for embracing other 
things.  It is essential for growth and new life.  Occasionally we find ourselves suspended in a place of 
groundlessness.  We all know the feeling of having our lives suddenly change, being weightless and 
vulnerable.  We are called to embrace that sense of uncertainty with the hope that something good lies 
ahead.  Finally, we must believe that a second trapeze will be there!  This is what faith is all about, the 
capacity to trust.  For those who trust in the invisible can do the impossible.   
 Living between trapezes can be unnerving, yet it can be a time of significant growth.  We always live 
in between one place and another; human life is a process constantly unfolding.  We are a pilgrim people. 
This is what our sermon series is about the next six weeks: living between trapezes, making the journey 
our home.  We are moving into a new future together, sustained by God’s grace.  In this season of change 
let us trust that (unlike the travelling circus) our church has the potential to be a lasting and vibrant place of 
wonder, love, and praise. 

  Melanie 
Dr. Melanie Rosa 

 As long as we live we are on a journey toward our true home with God.  It is a journey of 

deep delight and occasional despair, profound lessons and heartbreaking loss.  People of faith are 

a pilgrim people who never to arrive at their destination.  God gives us a purpose and a future 

beyond the end of earthly life, for “…though our outer nature is wasting away, our inner nature is 

being renewed every day.”   We are on a journey together, and God is our guardian and guide.  

Please join us each week during the sermon series: “The Journey Is Our Home.” 

 August 27—“The Journey Is Transforming”    Genesis 28:10-17; Revelation 21:5-6 

 September 3—“The Journey Is Strange”    Jonah 1:1-17; Matthew 5:1-11 

 September 10—“The Journey Is Not Easy”   Genesis 37:3-8; 12-24; Luke 9:23-24 

 September 17—“The Journey Is Shared”    Ruth 1:1-18; John 15:4-6 

 September 24—“The Journey Is Our Home”    Matthew 4:18-25; Hebrews 11:13-16 

September Sermon Series:  The Journey Is Our Home 
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Thank you First Family! 
by Dr. Melanie Rosa 

Advent Daily Devotional 
by Cindi-Ross Bell 

We surpassed our July Food Drive goal of 
5,000 pounds!  2,506 lbs. of food + $1750 in 
cash @ 3 lbs. per dollar = 7,253 pounds. I was 
able to visit the Food Bank for Larimer County 
and meet with Executive Director Amy Pezzani, 
tour the facility, and present our check for 
$1,750.  Thank you all for your generosity 
toward the 10% of people in our community 
who are food insecure.  Special thanks to our 
Youth who went door to door in their 
neighborhoods collecting food, and Community 
and World Outreach for all of their help.   You 
may continue to donate food at the Mission 
Corner in Fellowship Hall any time. 

   
 This year, as in years past, First Church will produce a 
Daily Devotional Booklet for the Advent Season. This is an 
opportunity for our faith community to come together during this 
most holy time. We are inviting the members and guests of First 
Church to submit writings to be placed in the booklet as space 
allows. 
 Please limit your writings to 300 words or less, and have 
them to us no later than October 1st. You can submit them to the 

church office,  or send them to Cindi Ross-Bell at falcor@frii.com. Thank you in advance for being part of 
this important and meaningful  Advent Daily Devotional Booklet. 

           ( Melanie Rosa, Amy Pezzani, Bonnie Thomas) 

 On Thursday August 31st from 7-8 p.m. in the 
Fellowship Hall, Pack 98, which is chartered by FUMC, will 
be having an informational and scout year kick-off for all 
those thinking about joining Cub Scouts.  Not familiar with 
Cub Scouts?  Cub Scouting helps boys become “Prepared 
for Life” and seeks to help build character, teach citizenship, 
and develop personal fitness for all boys grades Kinder – 5

th
.   

We have one Pack Meeting held at FUMC each month, and two to three Den Meetings in which boys will 
work on achievements, sing songs, play games, and learn good citizenship.  Boys can join scouting at any 
point, so we would love to have any interested join our Pack.  For information or questions, please contact 
Matt Putman (Charter Organization Representation) at put83co@yahoo.com or visit www.pack98.com. 

Interested in Cub Scouts? 
 by Matt Putman 

javascript:window.top.ZmObjectManager.__doClickObject(document.getElementById(%22OBJ_PREFIX_DWT2246_com_zimbra_email%22));
javascript:window.top.ZmObjectManager.__doClickObject(document.getElementById(%22OBJ_PREFIX_DWT4212_com_zimbra_email%22));
http://www.pack98.com/
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United Methodist Women 
by Beverly Winsett 

 All women of the church are invited to join United Methodist Women on 
Sunday, September 10

 
as we celebrate our purpose by sharing our circles’ local 

projects as well as the bigger picture of what UMW does.  By our mission giving 
and action, we give help and hope to ninety-eight National Mission Institutions in 
our country and many worthwhile causes around the world.   
 We have a 148 year legacy that we are proud to uphold with 
opportunities for fellowship, spiritual growth, as well as new insights and 
information through studies, reading programs, retreats, and an assembly every 
four years that draws women from all over the world.   
 The potluck lunch will be at noon in Fellowship Hall, followed by our 
program and a presentation of Special Mission Recognition Pins, given to 
women or men who have contributed much to UMW or the church. 
 Our vision is to turn faith, hope and love into action on behalf of women, 
children, and youth around the world.  Come join us in our vision!  The welcome 
mat is out for you!  

          A DAY OF REFLECTION AND LISTENING 
          First United Methodist Church’s 2017 Women's Retreat 

             Saturday, October 21, 2017 
 

   At Tamasag on the Poudre River in Bellvue, CO 
8:15 AM- meet in the church south parking Lot 
    Carpool to Laporte, then carpool Tamasag. 

9 AM Retreat begins at secluded/beautiful Tamasag. 
Cost: $20.00   

 Our retreat is an opportunity to enjoy precious time with other FUMC women; breath in the fresh air 
around Tamasag on the Poudre; have some fun and refresh your soul.   
 Sign-up in the office during office hours on weekdays, or on Sundays you may sign up in the office 
or the Welcome Center. This event is sponsored by the Commission on the Status & Role of Women 
(COSROW) and all women are welcome as space allows. Questions?  Call Alyce at (970) 484-1463. 

Deepest gratitude to the FUMC Foundation for a generous grant in support of this special event. 

First Church’s 2017 Women’s Retreat 
by Alyce Kaehler 

Habitat Stone Soup Build September - October 
by Jim Collinson 

 FUMC is participating in a Stone Soup Build with Thrivent Financial and 
several other local churches in the new Harmony Habitat addition at the southeast 
corner of Taft Hill and Harmony roads. We are asking for financial support throughout September with a 
visit by a Habitat family in Fellowship Hall on September 10. We have scheduled a build day on Saturday, 
October 21.  
 In addition to financial support, we need volunteers for construction and providing lunches for the 
working crew. No special building skills are required. Jobs are available for everyone and you have a 
chance to learn many new things by participating in the building of a house. This is the fifth Habitat house 
in Fort Collins that our church has supported. 
 Please stop by at the Mission Corner (NW Fellowship Hall) to get more information, pledge financial 
support, and sign up for the build day on October 21. You may also call Jim Collinson (377-9687) or Keith 
Metcalf (226-5452).  
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Bill Whitaker 

From Rev. Cynthia Paquette, executive pastor 

Welcoming, Hospitality & Discipleship (WHD) Ministry 
by Martha Conant 

Dear Church, 

These are exciting times and I am glad you are currently a part of God’s mission and ministry through First 

Church. I feel humbled and thrilled to have the opportunity to serve and be on this journey with you.  In July 

and August I saw many of you who I have not seen in a long time and some who I only knew by name – 

Welcome Home!  There were also many first time and returning guests and out of state and town visitors – 

Welcome!  One Sunday we were visited by people from as many as six states – Illinois, Florida, Arizona, 

Texas, Alaska, and Ohio.   

Exciting times are definitely accompanied by exciting opportunities.  These are some of the upcoming  

opportunities: 

New Member Sunday: If you have been attending First Church for a while, do consider becoming a 

member of this vibrant church.  We are receiving new members on August 27 at all worship 

services.   

Kick Off Sunday: To kick off the new school and ministry year we will be having a love feast (meal of 

fellowship together) on August 27 starting at 10:30 a.m. with lots of food and fun for kids and adults.  

We will also be kicking off our Children and Youth programs at the church. 

Exodus in Seven Weeks: I will be offering this Bible study on the book of Exodus for seven weeks on 

Wednesday nights starting in October. 

Enjoy the rest of the summer.  Welcome Home! 

Blessings, 

Cynthia 

 The core team of the WHD ministry consists of Martha Conant (leader), Pam Raab (Welcoming, 

starting in January), Marjie Woodring (Hospitality), and Connie Mahan (Discipleship + Welcoming through 

December).  Our role is to welcome guests to our church, inform and invite people to become part of our 

community, and to connect them into the life of the church.  Of course there are tasks, responsibilities and 

activities that we’re moving forward on.  For example, we’re 

looking at all aspects of how we welcome guests on Sunday 

mornings.  Volunteers will be an important component of the 

WHD ministry, but we want the entire congregation to be 

involved as well.  What kind of community we want to be?  Do 

we want to be multi-generational?  Do we want to be a 

community that holds a range of theological and political 

beliefs?  When we all hold in our minds and hearts the kind of 

welcoming community we want for ourselves and for the 

world, we send those who walk through our doors a message 

that says “Welcome!” 
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Seniorwise 
by Linn Zink 

 
        Providing Water Supplies for Northern Colorado –  

Past, Present, and Future              
        

 If you ever attend our 11:00 worship service, you will probably see long time church member, Eric 
Wilkinson, on duty as usher, helping others as they come and go to that service.  Eric was born and raised 
in the Fort Collins, attended CSU, and graduated in 1973 with a Bachelor of Science Degree in Civil 
Engineering. We are so fortunate to have him as our speaker this month at the Double Nickel Senior Lunch 
on Friday, September 8 at 12:00 noon in the parlor – he is an expert on a topic that is of great importance 
to all of us, Providing Water Supplies for Northern Colorado – Past, Present, and Future. 
 Mr. Wilkinson has served as General Manager of the Northern Colorado Water Conservancy District 
(Northern Water) and its Municipal Sub district since January 1994. He has worked for Northern Water 
since 1987. From 1984 to 1987, he worked for the City of Greeley Water Department as a Water 
Resources Engineer. From 1973 to 1984, he was employed by the Colorado Division of Water Resources, 
Office of the State Engineer in the Dam Safety Branch. In 1972, he served as the Deputy Water 
Commissioner for the Cache la Poudre River.  
 In March 2000, Mr. Wilkinson was appointed as the South Platte Basin representative on the 
Colorado Water Conservation Board and served in that capacity until February 2012. In 2003 and in 2011, 
he served as Chairman of the Colorado Water Conservation Board. He served as one of two 
representatives of the South Platte Basin on the Interbasin Compact Committee (IBCC) from the creation 
of the IBCC in 2005 until December, 2015.  In 2011 he was the recipient of the Aspinall Award, given 
annually in recognition of a career of service and contribution to Colorado’s water community. Eric also 
serves on various advisory boards and committees and is on the Board of Directors of Colorado Water 
Congress.   
 We are so fortunate that he will be presenting to us at our September Double Nickel program. 
Don’t miss this special program and another great $4 lunch – the best $4 lunch in town!  
 If you’d like to volunteer to help before or after the meal or to give others a ride to the Double Nickel 
Lunch, contact Linn Zink (see below). 
 
 
Senior Ministry September Calendar 
 
Thursdays, 7 & 21– Okay Chorale, open singing group from 3 to 4 in the Village Commons – 
                                       newcomers of all ages welcome – especially those with memory   
    issues! 
 
Friday, 8 – Double Nickel Senior Lunch – 12:00 noon to 1:30 in the Parlor, $4 
Thursday, 21 – Seniors serve at Food Bank for Larimer County, 9:00 to 11:00 
 
 
   
 
Watch for details in the church bulletin and emails about upcoming Senior Ministry events!        
        
For more information, to help at Double Nickel, or to sign up for the senior ministry email list or info about 
monthly walks and outings, contact Linn Zink, Senior Council member, lczink@gmail or 970-689-3047. 
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FIRST CHURCH YOUTH 
by Rebecca Dunagan 

 
Youth Events 

 
Sunday Nights 

Kickoff Sunday August 27th  
“Random Acts of Kindness”  

5-8 p.m. 
 

Sept 10, 17, and 24 “Wired Series” from 6-8 p.m. 
 

Sunday Morning 
September 3 begins Sunday School for 6th-12th grade  

at 9:30 a.m. in the youth wing 
 

Financial Update 
by Dr. Melanie Rosa 

     “Where your treasure is your heart will be also.”  (Matthew 6:21)  The financial leaders of your church 
want you to know that over the last decade our church has experienced financial challenges resulting in a 
large deficit which we are working hard to reverse.  We need the prayers, presence, gifts, service and 
witness of our faithful members and friends in order to regain our financial stability and acquire positive 
momentum for the future.  And that momentum is already happening!  July giving was the best in 3 years 
and the 3

rd
 highest month in 3 years.  As a volunteer organization, we rely completely upon your 

generosity, for which we are most grateful.  Do not hesitate to contact Finance Chair Dave Rubenthaler or 
Dr. Melanie Rosa if you have questions.   

Dr., Rev., or Pastor?   
Which should I use when referring to our pastors? 

You may be wondering what the proper prefix is when addressing, writing, or speaking of our 
pastors.  At their request, we are no longer referring to Melanie and Cynthia as "Pastor" in written 
documents and they have asked not to be referred to as "Pastor" in person either.  

 In written formal settings they will be referred to as Dr. Melanie Rosa and Rev. Cynthia Paquette.  When 
we are speaking about them to groups,  we have been asked to refer to them as Rev. Melanie and Rev. 
Cynthia, and when addressing them in person, either Rev. Melanie and Rev. Cynthia or simply Melanie 
and Cynthia.   

Rev. Cynthia does hold a PhD, but not in a field of religious study.  Therefore,  in written settings such as 
the bulletin, her title is Rev. Cynthia Paquette.   
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Handbell News 
by Karen Stoody 

 Carillon Handbell Choir and the newly formed beginner 
group, the Alleluia Handbell Ensemble, began rehearsals again in 
mid August.  We have 24 ringers on our rosters, and several others 
who are willing to sub from time to time!    The ALLELUIA 
HANDBELL ENSEMBLE rehearses on THURSDAYS at 4:30 p.m., 
and the CARILLON HANDBELL CHOIR continues to meet on 
WEDNESDAYS at 6:00 p.m.  We will have Andrew Hudson playing 

bell solos for worship on September 3, and the Carillon Handbell Choir will play on September 10. 
 When the bells participate in worship in September, they will be wearing brand new cuffed robes that 
match the Sanctuary Choir robes.  These robes were purchased by a gracious anonymous donor, and we 
are extremely thankful for this gift!   
 One or both of the handbell groups will be sharing music with you in worship every month, so you will 
see the fruits of our labor often. 
 For more information on bells,  contact Karen Stoody: karstoo@earthlink.net. 

Sunday Mornings 
The Children’s vocal choirs will meet each Sunday morning from 10:30-11:00 a.m. beginning September 
10, 2017. 
• Cherub Choir - For Kids K5 and 1st grade.  Meets in the Rhythm Road Room. 
• Joyful Noise Choir - Kids 2nd grade through 5th grade.  Meets in the Choir Room 
 

Wednesday Evenings 
• God’s Kids Chime Choir - Kids K5 - 5th grade.  Meets in the Rhythm Road Room from 6-7 p.m. 

beginning September 13, 2017. 
 

Children’s Choir Christmas Musical 
Wednesday, December 6 

6:30 p.m. - Sanctuary 
(Dress Rehearsal, Saturday, December 2, 10– 11:30 a.m.) 

 

Youth Music 
The youth Worship Team (vocal 
and instrumental ensembles) will 
meet on Sunday evenings from 
5:15-6 p.m. in the choir room.  
Please join us for our first 
meeting on September 10, 2017. 
 

 

Children, Youth, and Adult Choir News 
by David Adkins 
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Adult Faith Formation 
by David Reid 

Supper in the Spirit returns Sept. 13 with dinner and activities for children, teens, 
parents and other adults. Here’s the schedule for the 10-week session that runs Sept. 13 

through Nov. 15 with one additional meal on Dec. 6 before the children’s musical: 
 
• Supper (5:30-6 p.m.) – A light dinner will be available in the Parlor for a reasonable price. Until we find 

a new cook, meals will be catered, resulting in a slightly higher cost per plate than last spring.   

• Kids Chimes Choir (6-7 p.m.) – Children from first grade up meet in the Rhythm Road Room to learn 

the proper method of hand chime ringing. The choir performs occasionally for Sunday worship. Music 

director David Adkins (choirdir@fcfumc.net) directs. 

• Child Care (6-7 p.m.) – Child care will be available in the nursery for every session of Supper in the 

Spirit.   

• Carillon Bells (6-7:15 p.m.) – Karen Stoody, associate director of music ministries, directs this group of 

veteran bell choir players, which plays frequently during Sunday worship services. Contact Karen at 

karstoo@earthlink.net.      

• Echo Groups (6-7 p.m.) – Echo groups will be offered for students in grades 6-12. The groups are 

designed to lead students into small-group accountability and discipleship. Students from all stages of 

their faith journey are invited into a better understanding of the Gospel, a renewed commitment to their 

personal faith journey, and into greater depths of faith, all within the community of others. Rebecca 

Dunagan (youth@fcfumc.net), director of youth ministries, leads these sessions in the youth basement.  

• The God We Can Know (6-7 p.m.) – Beginning Sept. 13, Rev. Melanie will lead this 6-week study that 

explores the “I am” sayings of Jesus found in the Gospel of John. These significant yet ordinary images 

(bread, light, shepherd, vine, and more) give us insightful ways to experience Jesus and point us to a 

God who wants to be known. The book costs $10 and can be ordered at the Adult Faith Formation 

(AFF) table on Sunday mornings or contact David Reid, director of adult faith formation, at 

davidreid24@gmail.com.  Class meets in the Parlor.  

• Awakening of Hope: Why We Practice a Common Faith (6-7 p.m.) – Starting Sept. 13, this 6-

segment DVD series features Jonathan Wilson-Hartgrove, Shane Claiborne, William Barber and others. 

Various hosts for this series in Village Commons. 

• Interrupted by Hope: Turning Toward Advent (6-7 p.m.) – Starting Oct. 25, this 4-session DVD 

series will include a number of short films featuring Barbara Brown Taylor, Richard Rohr, Parker Palmer 

and others.  Various hosts for this series in Village Commons. 

• Exodus in Seven Weeks (7-8:30 p.m.): Rev. Cynthia will offer this Bible study on the book of Exodus 

for seven weeks from Oct. 4 through Nov. 17. 

• Martin Luther and the Day that Changed the World (7-8 p.m.) This study occurs later in the evening 

and runs 4 weeks (Sept. 13 – Oct. 4). We will utilize a new, small book from renowned historian Martin 

E. Marty to help understand the impacts of the Protestant Reformation, which began 500 years ago on 

Oct. 31, 1517. David Reid is the facilitator. Books are available for $15 at the AFF table. 

• Way of Love: Recovering the Heart of Christianity (7-8 p.m.) Running Oct. 11-Nov. 15, this 6-week 

series is a study of Norman Wirzba’s highly praised book published in 2016.  Wirzba illustrates how our 

fractured world can be healed by making love central to the Christian faith. David Reid leads the 

discussion. Books will be available at the AFF table and sessions will be in Village Commons.      

mailto:choirdir@fcfumc.net
mailto:karstoo@earthlink.net
mailto:youth@fcfumc.net
mailto:davidreid24@gmail.com
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World Wisdoms Project (WWP) 
by David Reid 

 World Wisdoms Project (WWP) will present its official debut program titled 
Improving the Dialogue Across Lines of Faith and Belief at 6:30 p.m. Sept. 12 in 
Fellowship Hall. The presenter will be Elizabeth Sink, senior teaching special 
instructor at Colorado State University and chair of programs and social concerns for 
the Fort Collins Interfaith Council.  
 World Wisdoms Project was formerly known as Theologian in Residence, an independent nonprofit 
that seeks to foster an interfaith conversation across the region. The new name reflects the type of 
boundary-crossing programing the organization has sponsored for several years.  
 WWP receives no funding from First Church or any other organization. A donation of $10 per 
program is suggested. 
 The theme for WWP programing this academic year is “Experiencing the Sacred: Sharing Wisdom in 
Music, Art, Story.” Additional events in the series this fall are: 
•  A World of Wisdom in Stories and Storytelling – Oct. 17 at Trinity Lutheran Church, 301 E. Stuart 

 St.  Presenters are Kathy Santopietro-Weddel, author and storyteller; Cherie Karo Schwartz, 
 storyteller; and Rob Elms, storyteller.    

•  Music in End of Life Care – Nov. 7 in Fellowship Hall. Featured are Elaine Hild, musicologist; Beth 
 Mosko, Pathways hospice; Lindsey Wilhelm, assistant professor of music therapy and coordinator of 
 clinical practicum, CSU.  

•  Chant: Sounds of Faith, Joy and Hope – Date and location to be determined.    

New Small Groups Forming 
by David Reid 

 Several new small groups will be forming 
at First Church for this fall. They are: 
• a men’s study group; 
• a group for people in their 20s to mid-30s – 

singles and couples; 
• a group for people in the sandwich 

generation, generally 40s and 50s; and 
• new dining groups for those who didn’t get in 

on the launch of several such groups last 
January.    

If you are interested in participating in any 
of the above or know of people who might, 
contact David Reid, (970) 581-2707 or 
davidreid24@gmail.com .  Adult Faith Formation 
has responsibility for encouraging new small 
groups and helping people join existing groups. 
Training to facilitate a small group is available as requested and is an essential component of forming a 
new group. For information or to discuss an idea for a new group, contact David. 

 Meanwhile, numerous long-term and short-term small groups are covenanting to work, study, 
dine, fellowship and pray together. Some brief updates:  
• Theology on Tap has moved to 6:30 p.m. on the second Tuesday of the month;  
• On Sept. 13, the Wednesday noon book group will launch a study of Martin E. Marty’s October 31, 

1517: Martin Luther and the Day that Changed the World. Books are available at the AFF table on 
Sundays.    

mailto:davidreid24@gmail.com
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Children’s Ministry 
by Lynette Szantho 

What’s new in Sunday School? 
 We had such a great time this summer at our engaging amusement park-themed summer Sunday 
School.  We learned about how our faith journey can feel like an adventure, filled with twists and turns and 
surprises along the way, but God is always with us during this ride of a lifetime! 
 As we gear up for another great year in Children’s Ministries, we are excited to enhance our popular 
rotation-style Sunday school program with two new workshops.  Each month, our K-4

th
 grade kids focus 

on one Bible theme by rotating through workshops such as cooking, drama, art, and science and cinema.  
New for this year:  Missions and Prayer & Spiritual Practices workshops.  Kids will have the opportunity to 
bless our community with simple, short term service projects in the missions workshop, and spend quiet, 
reflective time in our beautiful prayer room exploring different blessing stations with hands-on activities.  
Come see what’s new! 
 We’ve had a great summer getting to know our new 5

th
 graders at Club 5.0!  This awesome Sunday 

School/youth group will continue to meet during Sunday School time in the Club 5.0 room.  Fifth graders 
are ready for deeper Bible learning and discussions as they begin to transition into the youth programs. We 
have a great year planned for you… don’t miss it! 
 Be sure to join us at the Fall Kick Off on Sunday,  August 27

th
!  Stop by the children’s check in 

desk to fill out a registration form and pick up a balloon.  We’ll release our balloons during the Children’s 
Time, after a special back-to-school blessing.  Our regular rotation Sunday School will also begin on the 
27

th
!  

 

Introducing, First Kids Club! 
 Beginning September 3, get ready for a new children’s church option for kids in grades K-5!  The 

First Kids Club will be offered on the first Sunday of the month during the 9:30 service.  Join us for an all-in-

one service just for kids, led by some of our amazing youth.   

 Our worship time together will be based on three basic, but powerful, truths modeled by Jesus in 

Luke 2:52. 

• I need to make the wise choice. 

• I can trust God no matter what. 

• I should treat others the way I want to be treated. 
Join us in the Cinema Center after the children’s message for great music, fun skits, short engaging videos, 

Bible learning, and lots of worship.  We will bring your kids back to you in the sanctuary, so you can 

participate in communion as a family.  See you on the 3
rd

! 

 

**NEW! Sunday School Council 
Our Children’s Ministry department will be establishing a new council to focus solely on our Sunday school 
program.  This small group will meet quarterly to evaluate and routinely enhance and improve our program, 
create an outreach strategy, update and refurbish our kids’ spaces, and much more.  This will be a great 
way to plug in to our kids’ ministry behind the scenes.  We’re looking for parents, grandparents, Sunday 
School teachers and non-teachers.  Anyone with a heart for kids’ ministry!  Please contact Lynette Szantho 
for more information.  We’d love to have you! 
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We Remember with Sympathy the Families of ... 

All laity are invited to participate in Lay Servant 

Ministries courses, not just persons seeking to 

become a Certified Lay Servant or a Certified Lay 

Speaker. 

For more information 
please contact  
Cindi Ross-Bell @ 
falcor@frii.com. 

April 15 – John Yoder 
July 22 – Glen Nelson 
July 24 – Don Hutchins 

July 26 – Don Willlson 
August 2 – Karin Marsh 
August 4 – Mary Raybourn 
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